KGTO-AM 1050
Tulsa

1th Quarterly Issues/Programming

January/ February/ March 2024

The following issues were identified as significant and addressed by KGTO radio to serve the
community and act in the public interest as set forth by the Federal Communication Commission.

Description of Program Providing Most Significant Treatment of Community Issues

Program Days Times Duration

Open Mic Monday- Friday 9am- 11lam 2 Hours

The above program is locally produced and presenting a mix of local news in Tulsa as well as
national news. The Program also consist live phone calls from local listeners.

Issues

The station has identified the following as significant issues facing the local community in this quarter:

. Daily Newscast: Local (Tulsa and the state) and nation daily news cast 10 minutes

. Social Issues: Covered social issues and needs.

. Politics: Covering local, state, and national politics.

. Public Safety: Covered issues related to police, and crime.

. Education: Covered issues related to education

. Health: Provided information concerning health issues in the community.

. Phone Calls: Conversations with local listeners about daily issues they’re dealing with.

No Uk WN




January 2024

It is our endeavor to serve the public interest. Here at KGTO 1050 AM and 99.1 FM, we
continuously broadcast issues of concern to Tulsa and its listening public. The following is a
brief description of these issues that were addressed during the 1% quarter. We are airing PSA's
informing the listeners up to date on various health concerns such as: Diabetes Awareness, Heart
Awareness Month, as well as Ovarian Cancer Awareness Month. We continue to broadcast daily
and weekly briefings in Tulsa with information and services that will educate our listeners. This
month we spoke with Denise Hytche with the MLK Coalition about the upcoming MLK Parade
and touched on the route as well as the itinerary and the MLK job fair. Greg “Butter” Haubrich
brought to us the importance of having tips on giving a deposition and what you need to know.
The pros and cons. We spoke to Rep Regina Godwin MLK parade scheduled in Tulsa that was
cancelled and rescheduled due to freezing weather.




February 2024

We continue to broadcast daily and weekly briefings in Tulsa on the upcoming events in the
metro. Rep Regina Goodwin touched on some of the bills on the floor such as: HB 1626 Tulsa
Reconciliation Education scholarship seeks to update and improve policy related to Tulsa Race
Massacre, and also HJR 1053 which allows for pardon and parole board alternate members in
case of a tie in a death row case. We spoke to Rep Regina Goodwin about listeners registering to
vote. March 5 is the last day to register for the Presidential primary. Also, February 19 is the
last day to apply for an absentee ballot. Rep Goodwin talked about a few sessions bill at the
State Capital. She touched on the updated policy to the Tulsa Reconciliation Education
Scholarship for descendants who are high school seniors and seniors of adversely community
impact. She also talked about the Black History program at the State Capital that was put on by
the Oklahoma Black Caucus. Benita with Accounting and Tax Service answers questions about
filing taxes and about Oklahoma’s Child Tax Credit, Commissioner Carrie Blumert touched on
the Warrant Clearing Event which is for people who need relief with several options to pay their
fees.




March 2024

We continue to broadcast daily and weekly briefings in Tulsa first with Anna Grigsby with
Home Away from Home — A Home Service for Veterans that provides an opportunity for
Veterans to come together and enjoy, social activities, Exercise, and free haircuts. Lyndsey
Bayne with OKC Parks and Recreation touched on some of the upcoming activities for families
to sign up for and enjoy. Shani Nealy and Greg Jones spoke about Minority Supplier Program
which gives minority businesses that’s looking to compete for corporate and government
contracts. Rep Regin Goodwin came in and talked about moving forward with House Bill 1629,
HIJR 1053, and HB 1626 authored by Senator George Young. She talked about the Tulsa
Reconciliation Education Scholarship Program and that they secured $1.5 million. Rep Goodwin
talked about HJR 1053 for the State question and pardon a& parole board, and Senate Bill 3717.
She closed out by talking about the HB 1955, the Grocery store tax.




